
MINUTES
 
Addison Central School District
ACSD Board
Board Meeting
Monday, July 29, 2019, 6:30 pm - 9:00 pm
208 Charles Avenue, Middlebury, VT

In Attendance
Amy McGlashan; Betty Kafumbe; James Malcolm; Jennifer Nuceder; Jori Jacobeit; Lorraine
Morse; Margaret "Peg" Martin; Mary Cullinane; Mary Gill; Peter Conlon; Suzanne Buck;
Victoria Jette
Not In Attendance
Davina Desmarais

Call to Order Upon Reaching a QuorumA.

Meeting called to order at 6:33 PM by Peter Conlon, Chair.

Introductions - Board Members, Administrators and Staff1.

Administrations:  Peter Burrows, Brittany Gilman, Caitlin Steele, Vicki Wells

Public Comment2.

Slight change to the agenda.  The propane bid will be after public comment.

Samantha Eisenberg from Ripton - represents all small school communities.  
Wants direct answers to questions.  
1.  Knowing what other options were discussed and what would it look like to keep all schools open?  
2.  What is the real cost of the IB program?  How is this influencing the decision to move forward?  
3.  Define equity?  
4.  Transportation?  What are the real costs for transportation if you were to close a school?  Will there
actually be savings?  True tax savings?  Where is the data?  It was her understanding that by September there
would be decisions about school closings, etc.  September is when we hope to have the school facilities
master plan done.  We will, over the next year, get more information from experts.

Hugh McLaughlin from Middlebury - Handed out a sheet of paper called "Measuring Elementary School
Capacity".  When will we move the 5th grade to MUMS?  We need to make this decision and move from
there.  School choice is part of the long-range plan.  It should give us some useful information.  Some students
thrive in small classroom sizes and others require more students in the classroom.  The draft that could
facilitate a discussion.  According to Rutland, parents are responsible for transportation in their school choice. 
Sooner we need decisions around equity.  Argues that we should go Pre-K to 5.  Will need to make decisions
about what we want our schools to look like.  Shoreham has large kindergarten and preschool classes.  Equity
needs to be defined.  Ripton has a model of efficiency for classes and administrative costs.  To keep operating
costs per pupil low or at a reasonable level, make sure that schools we keep are in the 150 to 160 student
count.  Very difficult to teach multi-grade levels for a new teacher. 

Steve Kasch from Ripton - Built a house in Ripton this past year.  Looks forward to getting to know more
people and the board.  Interested in securing the best education for his son.  Very excited to play an active
role to the extent possible to make sure that education stays at a high level.

Recommendation to Approve Minutes of July 15, 2019B.

Motion to approve the minutes.  Format of the minutes was difficult to follow.  The paragraph on the facilities master
plan left without what we had decided.  Would like to see the minutes by board members and their comments. 
 The only decision that was made was to hire an architect.  Very challenging to take the minutes when we do a
round-robin of comments.  When possible attribute comments to who said what or when.  Could this be an agenda
for our retreat?  How do we want the minutes in free-flowing conversation be addressed?
Kafumbe abstained.



Move: Amy McGlashan  Second: Betty Kafumbe  Status: Passed

Approve ACSD BillsC.

July 22, 2019 = General Account $48,385.24; Payroll $45,303.94; Payroll $223,206.88 = $316,896.06.   
July 29, 2019 = General Account $99,521.26; Payroll $12,571.86 = $112,093.12

Move: James Malcolm  Second: Victoria Jette  Status: Passed

Report of the BoardD.

Action: Adopt C9 Comprehensive Wellness Policy1.

Comprehensive Wellness Policy is back with some changes.  Mary Gill went over the changes and the motion
went to the board.

Move: Mary Gill  Second: Jori Jacobeit  Status: Passed

Action:  Approve School Based Continuous Improvement Plans (CIPs)  2.

Caitlin Steele presented the Continuous Improvement Plan.  This was a report from the AOE that they rolled
out in 2018.  The board needs to approve the individual school level plans.  The reports have some redundancy
and make them very long.  This year the AOE allowed them to be submitted before they were approved by the
board.  They have already been approved by the AOE.  Lots of copying and pasting from reports of principals to
the AOE report.  One is that we are school and district collaborated well together to learn the process.  The
administrative team revised and then the plan went to the principals who then revised it based on their data and
what their new goals are.    Ripton used a goal of June 2021.  Other schools used an earlier date.  Ripton
made the decision to project further ahead.  The agency does not have specific parameters around a time
frame.  As long as we are looking at data, given time parameters and can show how we are meeting and
assessing the goals.  Data reports are written in the spring and we are reporting on data that is from the
previous year.  SBAC data - and YRBS data.  YRBS happens every second year the data is from the spring of
2017.  Took it in the spring of 2019 (January to April of next year).  SBAC was completed in mid-June but the
local level data is almost instantaneous but the statewide data is not released until sometime over the summer
or early fall.  State data - census data delayed a lot of things this year.  Hoping that the state continues with
the improvement plan form as they are starting to understand the form and what is being asked of people.  We
need to realign the reporting of our data system so that the data can be more useful.

Page 6 MUMS and MUHS goals - YRBS, some of the goals were met or maintained as we did not have the
2019 data.

Once we set the goals does the state come back and ask if we have met the goals?  Page 3 - new in year 2,
ask what goals have you been working on?  What is the work that you have been doing towards these goals? 
What are the measures that you have been using?  What are the results?  The questions give the schools an
opportunity to reflect on what they have been working on.  Board members can see the entire improvement
plan.  Board members can ask to help with this endeavor.

Move: Victoria Jette  Second: Mary Gill  Status: Passed

Action: Award Propane Bid3.

Brittany Gilman led the fuel oil and propane conversation.  Suburban Propane had submitted a contract and
found several pieces that were unfavorable and not fair to the district.  Reject all bids in an effort of fairness and
allow all to rebut again.  In the next round of bids asking for a copy of contracts that we will have to sign, fees
associated with the costs, etc.  Withdrawing all proposals that were presented to the board.  Why was there
such a discrepancy in the bids?  Makes sense to open the bid again.  Good practice to make sure that we
have clear information.  We are still with Fyles Brothers contract ran out on June 30th.

Mr. Fyles spoke about the spread in the quotes.  He would lose money at the numbers that others came in
with.  Has been doing with the schools since 1985.  Has enjoyed working with the schools if in fact that they
do switch will not be able to service the equipment anymore.  His company is small and he is only in
Vermont.  Please address the comments to Brittany the business manager.

Discussion:  Facilities Master Plan4.

Discussion around bonding before we get to that point.  What information do we need?  What is the timing? 



How will this mesh with the current work on the facilities master plan?  When does public engagement come
in?  Will need to prioritize what comes first.

Peter Conlon - first question - will we need to go out for a bond?  The answer is yes to deal with deferred
maintenance.  What should the schools look like?  Environmental sustainability - should this be part of the
bond or separate?

Victoria Jette - really premature to discuss a bond.  Not sure what information we are asking for so how can we
talk about a bond in any meaningful way?

Peter Conlon - we do have some of the information.  We have the school dude report that does lead us to a
need.

The purpose of talking about a bond is because we know that the schools need upkeep.  How will we pay for
it?  Where does this fall within the 10-year plan?  

Mary Cullinane - when you go out to a community you need to say that "X" is going to cost "Y".  This needs to
be available so that we can engage with the community so that they can make a well-educated decision.

Peter Conlon - capacity study will take us 9 months to a year.  Nothing would really happen that coming year. 
Within this period where does a deeper dive into a bond take place?   What comes first or what comes
second?

Betty Kafumbe - clarify the results from community dialogues regarding moving of 6th grade to MUMS and
when.  What does this do to capacity in our schools?  

Peg Martin - lining up the dominoes.  When you hit the first one they all fall into place.  First would be the
MUMS and MUHS, then would be the 6th grade to MUMS.  Need to align it all up and say this is the kick-off
as you can't take it piece-by-piece.   

Peter Conlon - we have asked the administration for a plan to move the 6th grade to MUMS for 2020 fall.  The
second domino would be to do the capacity study.  This in itself would take one year.  Thus putting us 2 years
out. 

Amy McGlashan - the presentation around the bond is when the rubber meets the road.  It doesn't seem like
we will have the bulk of our information for another 15 months, March doesn't allow for much flexibility and
November seems too far out.  We need to make sure that we have the pubic behind us.

Peter Conlon - the board needs to say that it is working towards a bond in some aspect or year to make sure
that we budget.

Jen Nuceder - set a date for the bond t=so that we budget appropriately.  Agrees with Peg that we would want
to make sure that MUMS and MUHS are the two initial pieces to allow for timing and budgets.  Part of
community dialogues was what do we do first?

Chip Malcolm - understands why the public is confused because he himself feels confused.  Facilities Master
Plan was to be done by the end of this summer.  Ripton people are feeling that this is an imminent decision
when we really are not saying that.

Jen Nuceder - when the committee was first charged with the designing the master plan there was never any
direct clear charge.  It feels like we do not have super solid data to make decisions.  How detailed do we need
to get?  Charge of the committee continued to evolve

Chip Malcolm - No road map we are not making a decision for a long time.

Peter Conlon - the timeline has been discussed numerous times.  It would not be an abrupt change.  We can't
make a decision without solid data.

Suzanne Buck - no clarity to writing the master facilities plan.  Formulating the plan itself was to come from
the committee to the board.  The charge has continued to evolve.  

Betty Kafumbe - what data we need and when we need the data by.



Peter Conlon - what do we need to take something to the public that we can discuss.  Here is what we are
thinking about a bond.

Lorraine Morse - cannot understand what we are going to move forward without a clear cut plan.  Really
confused.

Amy McGlashan - large questions put forward and we do not have our arms around what we need from the
person that we are hiring.

Lorraine Morse - very confused about the process.  Not thinking that this was what the board was undertaking. 
Was not thinking three years.  More difficult decisions sooner rather than later.

Victoria Jette - do you feel comfortable making those decisions now?

Lorraine Morse - not sure that the one year study will give us the data that we will need to move things forward.

Peter Conlon - remember that we have tasked the administration about moving the 6th grade to MUMS for fall
of 2020.  The last meeting we decided that we would hire someone to do a capacity study for the district.  How
do we write this?  Board will have the information that it needs to make a decision on a bond.

Victoria Jette - feeling that the retreat will force us to state what we feel the model school looks like.  How
many computers, students, art rooms, etc... We need to formulate the questions that we need the answers
to.  People are struggling with hard to get a picture of where we are going when we have not asked the
questions.

Mary Cullinane - some form of financial support, the process of how we are going to pay for it.  We could make
recommendations that the community does not want to pay for it and will need to push it out forward.  Need to
recognize that we could go out today and need to have the data to be real and clear.  Need to act on the
numbers to clarify that we can get to a level of expertise on.

Jen Nuceder - the better data, the facilities which ones will be for solar panels, windmills, is energy efficiency
something that we need to have built-in.  Should we investigate more?  We need to make sure that we ask
quality questions of whoever we are tasking with the work.

Peter Conlon - let's think about timing.  We have already said that brining in expertise about capacity for next
year.  Need to get all the data that we can on our school buildings for next summer. Make sure that the
students we are moving from one school to another are going to a great school.  Let things percolate for
another couple of weeks.

Chip Malcolm - needs to have the community behind the purpose of the bond.  The number and community
support.

Mary Gill - only one bond and not multiple bonds?  It depends.

Jen Nuceder - exiting debts that we are paying and that some of them will be paid off and this may be a better
time to go out for a bond.

Amy McGlashan - next meeting is on school choice.  

Chip Malcolm - bonding is not in the same place.

Peter Conlon - will be discussing that school choice will be a policy for alter on.

OtherE.

Board retreat is Monday 8/19 from 5 to 9 PM. 

Kyle - a student from MUHS.  Should be a briefing time for all board members to make sure that they have a proper
understanding of all issues.

Jori Jacobeit - when will have input from the administrators on their buildings.  Decided that we would use the expert
instead.

AdjournmentF.



Meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Suzanne Buck, Recorder

Subject to Board Approval

Move: Suzanne Buck  Second: Jennifer Nuceder  Status: Passed
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